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December 21, 2015 
 
Nancy Hey 
Experimental Licensing Branch 
Office of Engineering and Technology 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 12th St., S.W. 
Washington, DC 20554 
 
Re: Request to Change Applicant/Licensee Name and update FRN 

Call Signs:  See Table Below 
    
Dear Ms. Hey: 
 
In accordance with sections 1.65 of the Commission’s rules and in accordance with the practice and 
procedure specified by the Office of Engineering and Technology on its website, 
https://fjallfoss.fcc.gov/oetcf/els/misc/FccElsFAQ.cfm, we are writing to the Office of 
Engineering and Technology to request that the Commission’s records be updated to properly 
reflect the name of the entity that holds the referenced licenses.  The call signs in table below should 
show “Raytheon IDS” as the entity that holds the license.   
 
The chart below indicates what the current entity name is and the reason for the change.  The policy 
of the Raytheon Spectrum Management Council requires that each of its business units to be 
responsible for the licenses that are used at their facilities.  The underlying programs have moved 
from Raytheon NCS to Raytheon IDS.  This name change is not the result of a corporate 
transaction, but merely the reassignment of responsibilities within an existing corporate structure.  
No actual or pro forma transfers of control have taken place.   
 
 

Call Sign Current Licensee 
Name 

Post-update 
Licensee Name 

Reason for Change 

WE2XQN 
 

Raytheon Company  Raytheon IDS Internal assignment of 
responsibility for 
license operation 

WF2XCL Raytheon Network 
Centric Systems  

Raytheon IDS Internal assignment of 
responsibility for 
license operation 

WF2XJF Raytheon Company  Raytheon IDS Internal assignment of 
responsibility for 
license operation 

WF2XXY Raytheon Company  Raytheon IDS Internal assignment of 
responsibility for 
license operation 
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These licenses are under the control of the Raytheon IDS business unit, where the spectrum 
management office is headed by:  
 

Karen Dyberg, Spectrum Manager 
Raytheon IDS  
1001 Boston Post Rd. MS 3-1-3355  
Marlborough, MA 01752  
Tel: 508-490-2723  
email: karen.dyberg@raytheon.com  

 
Ms. Dyberg should be the contact representative on each of the licenses.  
 
Should you or your staff have any questions about the requested changes, or if there is any 
additional information we can provide to help this process, please give me a call at 520-360-0925 or 
write to me at alc@conspecinternational.com.  Thank you very much for your assistance with the 
update. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Anne Linton Cortez, Esq. 
For Raytheon IDS 
 
 
Cc:  Karen Dyberg, by e-mail 
 Behnam Ghaffari, by e-mail 
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